Statement concerning the banning of internal combustion engines on Lake Geneva:

Lake Geneva is a small lake near Federal Way in southern King County. The lake covers 29 acres; about 40 homes have lakeside frontage. At one end is a County park and at the other is a boat ramp maintained by the Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife, which stocks the lake with trout each spring.

At the end of last summer we circulated petitions to ban internal combustion engines from Lake Geneva which stated that “because of nose pollution, water pollution, destructive ware action, and danger to swimmers, we, the undersigned homeowners on Lake Geneva, and nearby friends of Lake Geneva, request the King County Council to ban all internal combustion boat motors from our small lake, Lake Geneva.”

I sent them on to Councilman von Reichbauer’s office.  Some time later, he sent a letter to area residents asking for their opinion on the ban.  Mr. Reichbauer’s office has informed us that the feedback from our community was overwhelmingly in favor of the ban.

Our sister lake, Lake Kilarney, just across 38th Street already has such a ban. Because of the boat ramp, maintained by the state Fish and Game Department, we are prone to be infected by noxious weeds, including Eurasian Watermilfoil.  Small electric motors can easily be examined for traces of these weeds, whereas the larger motors, especially inboards cannot be.  For this reason and the reasons stated above, we request that this committee recommend passage of the ordinance banning internal combustion engines on Lake Geneva.

Thank you,

Sue Yunker-Jones

Member, Lake Geneva Property Owners Association (LGPOA)

